




Not Yet-Approved 

CRD Meeting Minutes from 12/11/17 taken by Trustee Ryan Maas 

Executive Meeting 12/11/17 

Called to Order my Trustee Snellgrove at 6:06 PM 

Members not present: Trustees Joseph Costa, Michael Jaap, David O’Donnell, and Kevin Shidler. 

Board members reviewed the 11/13/17 meeting minutes. Trustee Snellgrove gathered corrections from 
members to deliver to Trustee Costa. 

Meeting adjourned at 6:29PM 

 

CRD Meeting 12/12/17   6:30 PM  

1. Call to Order by Trustee Snellgrove at 6:30 PM 
2. Roll Call-All members present except Trustee Costa 
3. Quorum-YES; Trustee Jaap  arrived at 6:35 PM and  Trustee Shidler arrived at 6:37 PM 
4. Public Comment-  

i. Resident Bobby Taylor-informed the Trustees regarding his concern for an 
individual that had approached him in his driveway at ~10:30 AM on 12/2/2017 
asking for money and to borrow his cell phone.  Resident then saw the 
individual proceed to the next door neighbor only to have the individual return 
back to his driveway informing Mr. Taylor that “he was able to use the 
neighbor’s phone”. The individual was then seen making his way to White Sands 
Beach.  Resident followed behind and found individual at White Sands Beach 
yelling at an unknown female.  Law Enforcement was eventually called and the 
individuals were intercepted [at a location other than White Sands Beach] and 
questioned and sent on their way. 

ii. Resident Brian Hughes-Informed the Trustees that he found a knife at White 
Sands Beach the same day in the same area where the 2 individuals had been 
seen at the beach. Resident said a police report was filed.  Resident also brought 
up and read a response from the Crime Watch Email he had received after 
bringing up the unknown individuals to the Crime Watch email operator. 

iii. Resident Suzanne Huffman-Inquiring about having a USTA 3 woman tennis 
Team and use of tennis courts during the daytime on every other Monday.  
Mentioned that she emailed the office. She also commented that the tennis 
courts are very well-kept. 

iv. Rafael Jimenez-Is here to follow up from last meeting. Fitness trainer with Camp 
Gladiator – commented that he has the necessary insurance paperwork and 



location agreement and is proposing free community workouts to test the area 
and interest. 

Public Comment closed at 6:50PM 
 

5. Consent agenda was approved-Motion by Trustee Rasemont and second by Trustee Maas. All 
members in favor. 
 

6. Regular Agenda 
a. Treasurer-Trustee Maas: Informed the board that our current accounting and 

bookkeeping firm is raising fees and requiring an executed Engagement Letter to 
continue services to the CRD.  As a result of the increases (from $300/month presently 
to $375/month along with separate charges for preparing tax forms), Trustee Maas 
solicited bids from other firms in the area and firms that were recommended from the 
auditor, Mr. John Keelan. No bids were received that were worthwhile of making a 
switch to a new accounting and bookkeeping firm.   
Trustee Maas made a motion to continue services with Accounting and Consulting 
Professionals at the new monthly rate of $375.00, together with incidentals for the 
preparation of quarterly and yearly tax forms.  Trustee Carelli seconded the motion.   
All Trustees were in favor.  

 
b. President-Trustee Snellgrove informed the board of the need to publish the schedule of 

meetings for 2018.  Trustee Maas made a Motion to approve the CRD’s schedule of 
meetings for 2018 (found attached to the meeting agenda); to be held at the 
Carrollwood Recreation Center, 3515 McFarland Road, Tampa, Florida 33618; and 
authorize Secretary Costa to publish in a local newspaper of general circulation in 
Hillsborough County, Florida as soon as possible. Trustee Shidler seconded the motion.  
All Trustees in favor. 
Trustee Siddall suggested that the fill-in staff for the Office also receive a holiday bonus. 
Board members agreed and decided on a gift amount not to exceed $75.00. 

  
c. VP/Rec Center/Tennis: 

VP- Trustee Jaap updated the board on Annual Records Management compliance and 
that last year the board reported destroying 1.5 cubic feet and that the same amount 
will be disposed this year. All Trustees were reminded to bring in any records from 
September 30, 2007 and prior to the next monthly meeting. 
Trustee Jaap asked Resident Suzanne Huffman if the USTA is a commercial league.  The 
response given was no, and that it is more of a club consisting of 9 players, 3 of which 
are OC residents. The request is for 3 courts at the beginning of the match, which then 
parses down to two courts. 
Trustee Snellgrove brought up the other club that uses the courts during the daytime 
and if this would cause a scheduling conflict. 



Trustee Jaap recommended that reservations be made for 3 months in advance with 
the CRD office and we can see how it goes. Resident was informed that an OC resident 
should be in attendance while the courts are in use. 
Trustee Snellgrove informed the board and attendees that the lighting is to be repaired 
this coming week and that the line feeding power to the courts for the lighting has been 
repaired. 
Trustee Carelli asked resident her opinion as to how the OC courts are on a scale of A-F 
compared to the other courts her league has played on.  Mrs. Huffman gave the courts 
an overall grade of “A-“ and said the HCC courts were a “C”.  She commented that 
NorthDale has clay courts so if would not be an accurate comparison. 
 

d. OCP: Trustee Carelli informed the board about the repair needed to the roof beam at 
WSB pier.  A photo was presented showing wood rot from the end of the beam and 
beyond the supporting pole.  The reason appeared to be a poor design from the start.  
After multiple requests to contractors for an assessment, only one company responded.  
The company suggested repairing the rotted wood with a synthetic material and then 
sealing and painting all wood after the repair.  It was also suggested that from the top of 
the beam, where the roof has a reverse peak, that that area be sealed as well so no 
sitting water penetrated through to the supporting wood beam. 
Trustee Jaap asked that Trustee Carelli determine if the beach would need to be closed 
to conduct the repairs. 

 
Rafael Jimenez with Camp Gladiator informed the board that he plans to do a free trial 
workout at OCP. IT would be on Saturdays.  The Rec Center would be used for parking.  
The Camp will be marketed in the Caroler in February.  
Trustee Carelli asked that Mr. Jimenez confirm and share the insurance policy before 
marketing the Camp.  
 

e. WSB-Trustee Shidler – lake results are favorable. Trustee informed board about picnic 
tables being stacked on top of one another at the end of the pier.  Plan is to secure the 
tables to the deck so this is less likely to happen in the future.  
Trustee is also addressing needed repairs to the grills.  An estimate came in over $2000 
from Just Grilling, however it is believed that the grills can be fixed for much less. 
Trustee Shidler spoke to the concerns of the residents and the unknown individuals that 
were at WSB on 12/2/17. Trustee informed the residents that contacting law 
enforcement is safer and more appropriate if a situation has occurred at the beach or if 
the resident(s) feels there are unauthorized individuals at the beach.  WSB has an active 
ongoing trespass that can be used by law enforcement against individuals not 
authorized at the beach. Trustee explained that as residents, all [residents] need to 
“police” WSB and call law enforcement if such is needed. 
Trustee Jaap -The CRD is a maintenance board and is not a policing entity-the 
Hillsborough County Sherriff must handle trespassers.  



Trustee Snellgrove informed the board and attendees that a board member is not 
required to be present or be the one to contact/meet with law enforcement to trespass 
an individual. Trustee also questioned whether there should be lights at the end of the 
pier? 
Trustee Carelli suggested security lights (motion –sensor) to illuminate dark areas. 
Trustee Shidler will obtain quotes. 
Trustee Rasemont will be writing a section in the Caroler and on social Media regarding 
how and when law enforcement can be contacted; especially in light of the 12/2/17 
events and information shared by Mr. Taylor and Mr. Hughes.  
 

f. Scotty Cooper-Trustee O’Donnell: no new business; Check #12322 from 9/29/2017 is 
being held until the roof work is fully completed. Trustee has communicated with the 
roofing company about such, and the company is aware of the check being held until 
the scope of work is completed to satisfaction of the Trustee. 
 

g. Grounds- Trustee Siddall: Lake Carroll Way entrance- bushes are scheduled to be 
trimmed.  At the moment, the bushes are covering up a good portion of the wall 
entrance. Also, new grass will be needed in parts of the median on Lake Carroll Way 
once the irrigation system is functioning properly. 
Trustee Maas updated the board on the irrigation troubleshooting and repairs; the 
brunt of which is a common ground issue in the wiring. The Board was informed that 
both Trustee Maas and Trustee Snellgrove have been overseeing Aqua Pro’s 
troubleshooting efforts. As of the meeting, invoices for time and material totaled 
$4,771.50.  Trustee Maas spoke with the Owner of Aqua Pro and discussed the need to 
address the board about any further expenditures on the project. Aqua Pro provided an 
updated scope of work for the remainder of the estimated time needed for 
troubleshooting; time and material totaling $1,485.00.  
Trustee Maas also relayed that Aqua Pro discussed alternatives, such as a node and 
doublers (this would create a separate operating system for the 2 zones currently being 
assessed and would place them on a manual switch and timer). 
Trustee Carelli commented that this alternative is not worth it in the long run as the 
nodes can be faulty and time consuming to oversee that these zones would be working 
properly. 
Trustee Maas informed the board that on 12/8/17, he spoke with the lead Technician 
and informed him that if the troubleshooting was not able to be completed by the end 
of the day, to hold off on further work until Trustee can update the board on the 
progress and costs and any further anticipated costs with the irrigation repair. 
Trustee O’Donnell questioned what happened with the well repair and why did that not 
result in a functioning irrigation system and questioned the need to spend so much? 
Trustee Snellgrove explained that to preserve the irrigation system, it was suggested by 
the well company to solve the electrical issues so that all the zones could work properly, 
otherwise it would require constant water pressure on the system which would be 



suboptimal. The project had been originally handled by former Trustee Lias in which he 
submitted the necessary bids. 
Trustee Shidler commented that it seems like Aqua Pro is close to finding the issue and 
any time troubleshooting is needed for wiring issues, it is typically billed at the time and 
materials rate and can be expensive due to the challenge of locating the issue(s).  
Trustee Jaap made a motion to have the board approve payment of the current Aqua 
Pro invoices totaling $4,771.50 and authorization to continue Lake Carroll Way median 
irrigation repairs based on time and material. 
Trustee Carelli seconded the motion. 
All members in favor. 
 

h. Comm. Dev.-Trustee Rasemont: is in the process of obtaining proposals for a Volleyball 
Court (or two) at OCP.  Trustee spoke with local YMCA regarding their courts and 
obtaining the specs. 

 
7. CCA liaison.  None present.  

 
8. Meeting adjourned at 8:28 PM.  Trustee Jaap made motion and Trustee Rasemont seconded 

the motion. All members in favor. 
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As Approved 12/11/17 
 

Carrollwood Recreation Executive Board Meeting Minutes – As Corrected (jc) 
CRD Meeting Minutes from 11/13/17 taken by Trustee Ryan Maas 

 
THESE MEETING MINUTES ARE NOT A WORD FOR WORD TRANSCRIPT OF WHAT WAS SAID. THE NOTES 
CAPTURE THE ESSENCE AND MEANING OF ALL DIALOGUE WHILE TRANSCRIBING EXACT PHRASING AS 

CLOSELY AS POSSIBLE. 
 

Executive Meeting 11/13/17 
1. Call To Order 
President Mark Snellgrove Called The Meeting To Order: 6:04 p.m. 
 
2. Roll Call 
 
Members present: 
Mike Carelli Original Carrollwood Park Present 
Joe Costa Secretary Not Present 
Michael “Mickey” J. Jaap Vice President & Rec Center Chair Present 
Paul Siddall Grounds Chair Present 
Ryan Maas Treasurer Present 
David O’Donnell Scotty Cooper Park Chair Present 
Jessica Rasemont Community Development  Present 
Kevin Shidler White Sands Chair Not Present 
Mark Snellgrove President Present 
 
Board members reviewed the 10/09/17 meeting minutes. Trustee Snellgrove gathered corrections from 
members to deliver to Trustee Costa. 
Meeting adjourned at 6:29PM 
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Carrollwood Recreation Regular Board Meeting Minutes - As Corrected (jc) 
CRD Meeting 11/13/17   6:30 PM 

 
THESE MEETING MINUTES ARE NOT A WORD FOR WORD TRANSCRIPT OF WHAT WAS SAID. THE NOTES 
CAPTURE THE ESSENCE AND MEANING OF ALL DIALOGUE WHILE TRANSCRIBING EXACT PHRASING AS 

CLOSELY AS POSSIBLE. 
 

1. Call To Order 
President Mark Snellgrove Called The Meeting To Order: 6:31 p.m. 
 
2. Roll Call  
 
Members present: 
Mike Carelli Original Carrollwood Park Present 
Joe Costa Secretary Not Present 
Michael “Mickey” J. Jaap Vice President & Rec Center Chair  Present 
Paul Siddall Grounds Chair Present 
Ryan Maas Treasurer Present 
David O’Donnell Scotty Cooper Park Chair Present 
Jessica Rasemont Community Development  Present 
Kevin Shidler White Sands Chair 6:32 Present 
Mark Snellgrove President Present 
 
3. Determination of Quorum — requiring a minimum of 6 CRD members. Yes. Trustee Shidler arrived at 
6:32 PM 
 
4. Public Comment 

• Rafael Jimenez —fitness trainer with Camp Gladiator which provides outdoor fitness for adults— 
requests using the parking lot at the rec center for 2 -3 days a week as a trial period to see if the area 
(OC and non-OC residents) has interest in the Camp Gladiator program (members would have to pay) 
and Camp Gladiator would pay a fee to the CRD for the parking lot use. 

• KC Horner-no comment. 
• Josh Cooper-no comment. 

Public Comment closed at 6:34PM 
 
5. Approve Consent Agenda 
 
Motion from Trustee Rasemont to: approve the consent agenda. 
Seconded by Trustee Maas 
Vote: 8 in favor, 0 against 
 
6. Regular Agenda 
Ryan Maas — Treasurer Matters 
 
Treasurer-Trustee Maas: Informed the board of audit progress. Trustee Jaap questioned Trustee Maas 
about the date that the CRD loan would be paid off. Trustee Maas commented that he does not know 
the exact date at the moment and would get back to the board on the exact date.  
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Mark Snellgrove — President’s Agenda 
President-Trustee Snellgrove informed the Board that an email had been sent to him from resident 
Jarrod Mills and Josh Cooper regarding the north wall at WSB and increasing its height.  KC Horner from 
Exterior Escapes provided a proposal whereby the height would be adjusted to approximately 84”; 
quoting $12,388.00 for the improvement (not including painting of wall).  
 

• Josh Cooper (11707 Vera Avenue), the Neighboring resident on north side of wall, spoke to the 
board about seeing if the wall could be increased in height to either 5’6” or 6’6”. He voiced 
concerns about WSB patrons coming over the wall, and day to day privacy. 

 
• Casey Horner informed the board that if the wall height is increased, cracking will eventually 

occur at the points between the existing wall and new blocks.  Expansion joints could help 
reduce the cracking, however the joints would not be uniform and it may be unattractive. Over 
the long term, caulking and painting the points where the additional block was added would 
likely be less of an eyesore compared to the expansion joints. 
 

• Trustee Jaap asked if there would be a need for a permit for any particular height. The Trustee 
also asked Mr. Cooper if he would share the cost of the improvement, and if he and his guests 
would respect the property line and refrain from using WSB when not permitted. Mr. Cooper 
replied that he would, and would also expect the same from the patrons at WSB not to jump 
over the wall or access his dock.  Mr. Cooper did point out that he has friends that live in OC and 
does frequent WSB as a guest with his friends. 
 

• Trustee Shidler asked Mr. Cooper if he was aware who removed the chain link fence that 
continued from the existing wall into the Lake Carroll shoreline between WSB and the adjoining 
property. The Trustee also voiced a concern that nonresidents may have been bringing glass 
bottles onto WSB, which is prohibited but more challenging to address if it occurs by way of a 
non-resident. Mr. Cooper informed the board that he had removed it and replaced it with a 
wood fence similar in height which goes into the shoreline equal to the prior fence. 

 
• Trustee Rasemont pointed out that the bid (for increasing the wall height) does not include 

painting so further bids would be helpful, especially if priced with painting. 
 

• Trustee Snellgrove asked Mr. Cooper what he proposes. Mr. Cooper would like to obtain 
additional quotes would like the board to split the cost for the wall improvements. Trustee 
Snellgrove informed Mr. Cooper that the board would not be able to vote on the proposal and 
that further bids would be needed. 
 

• Trustee Snellgrove shared the proposals for resurfacing the tennis courts, and for repairing the 
lights. The Trustee explained that the 7/2017 motion was contingent on 4 courts being 
resurfaced and could not be awarded.  There needs to be a new electrical line from the road to 
the courts-which LDH Electrical was previously approved by the board.  However, any repairs to 
the lighting would need to be done prior to any resurfacing because a lift would need to travel 
across the courts to access the light fixtures.  

• Trustee Rasemont suggested the board members take a look at the courts and the current 
conditions, lighting included.  
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• All board members present made a site visit to the tennis courts. There just so happened to be 
an adult couple playing on 1 of the 4 courts (the #2 court that has the most visible cracking). 
Trustee Maas asked the couple what made them choose this particular court to play on tonight?  
The couple responded that it had the best lighting and pointed out that a few bulbs on Courts 3 
and 4 were out.  

• The overall consensus among the board members was that the tennis facility, courts and lighting 
seemed to be in relatively good shape; taking into consideration the cracking of the court where 
the residents were playing. 

 
• Trustee Maas was asked by Trustees O’Donnell and Carelli if the budget could even support the 

costs in the proposals.  Trustee Maas commented that the costs seemed excessive compared to 
the current state of the tennis courts; the current lighting is adequate for recreational tennis 
and only one court has substantial amount of cracking.  If lighting repairs were needed, the 
lighting posts are all accessible without having to drive heavy equipment onto the courts.   

 
• Trustee Siddall suggested that we get new bids on patching the cracks in Court #2-as one of the 

proposals discussed acrylic patches.   
 

• Trustee Snellgrove was receptive of the board feedback and will obtain bids that focus on 
patching the cracks in the courts that need it the most.    

 
• Trustee Snellgrove reminded the board members about purchase procedures. 
• No vote took place on Lake Carroll Way irrigation timers.  

  
Vice President Mickey Jaap — Tennis & Recreation Center Chair 

• VP- Trustee Jaap presented the board with an update of the year-end Financial/Low Cash 
Projection and the recommended reserves.  As of 10/2017, the projected reserves appear to be 
in line with the recommendations; the historical low cash projection as of 10/11/2017 is 
$312,292.00. 

 
Michael Carelli — Original Carrollwood Park 

• Trustee Carelli informed the board that Woofstock went well.  Instead of collecting a $500.00 
security deposit from the organizer, Trustee settled on $250.00-however the golf cart was not 
permitted to be used as a result of the lower deposit. 

 
• Trustee Carelli s/w the coaches of the 2 softball teams currently leasing OCP.  They are still 

interested in installing a batting cage on the west side of the park by the softball field. One of 
the coaches is a contractor and is willing to purchase the materials at his costs and install the 
galvanized posts to support the cage along with special netting specifically for batting cages.  
The cost would be $3500, which 1/3 will be paid by each softball team, and the remaining 1/3 
would be paid by the CRD.  Trustee will speak with coaches and allow them to move forward 
with installation of the batting cage. 

• Rafael Jimenez with Camp Gladiator  
 

• Trustee Snellgrove commented that there could be issues with liability and risk exposure 
coupled with the fact that Mr. Jimenez does not reside in the OC neighborhood and would like 
the for-profit company to use our grounds.   
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• Trustee Jaap informed Mr. Jimenez that we charge fees for use of the grounds and parks and 
since Camp Gladiator is a for profit, the CRD would need to charge a fee, rather than allowing 
use to a non-resident/company for free of charge. 

• Trustee Rasemont questioned what the difference would be if she were to use the park or other 
feature of OC with a paid trainer; would this be any different? What about if it was a group of 
OC residents?  

• Trustee Siddall pointed out and questioned the board what the difference is with Camp 
Gladiator versus the tennis court used by residents whom bring in a coach and other guests to 
play and train on the OC tennis courts? 

• The Board informed Mr. Jimenez that the parking lot may not be the best use, however we 
could consider this being viable at OCP. Mr. Jimenez understood and found no issue with 
conducting the fitness program at the park (on grass) versus the Rec Center parking lot. 

• Trustee Maas asked Mr. Jimenez if Camp Gladiator would pay the CRD to use OC property to 
conduct its fitness program to the public. 

• Mr. Jimenez responded that Camp Gladiator would and does pay when required (for example, 
Citrus Park Mall is charging the program $200/month with M-F usage allowed; Fresh Market is 
allowing its parking lot to be used in the early morning hours). He explained that all he is looking 
for right now is the opportunity to do a “pre-view” of the market place and determine if there is 
sufficient demand. The earliest start time would be 9:00 AM and it would begin on ~1/8/2018. If 
there is enough interest, Camp Gladiator would be willing to pay $50/hour for OCP park usage.    

• Trustee Carelli asked that Mr. Jimenez follow up at the next CRD meeting on December 11, 2017 
and bring proof of insurance, understand that a contract would need to be signed for trial/pre-
view period.   

 
Kevin Shidler — White Sands Beach Chair:  lake results are favorable/low. 
 
David O’Donnell — Scotty Cooper Park Chair: no new business; park painting has been 
completed. 
 
Paul Siddall — Grounds Chair : no new business 
 
Jessica Rasemont — Community Development:  

• Received an email for OC resident concerning the condition and safety of the volleyball 
court at WSB (lots of tree droppings, debris in sand, upkeep).  Resident mentioned that 
if one was going to make a strategic “dive” for the ball, there is the potential for injury if 
one was to hit the neighbored wall adjacent to the volleyball court. Resident had 
suggested possible relocation of the volleyball court to OCP.  

 
• Trustee Rasemont will obtain proposals for a Volleyball Court at OCP. 

 
CCA liaison.  None present.  
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:35 PM.  Trustee Jaap made motion and Trustee Shidler seconded the 
motion. All members in favor. 



SERVICE / PRODUCT DESCRIPTION QTY. UNIT COST TOTAL

Pruning (Class II) Section # 6 Raise and deadwood oaks and other
hardwood located throughout Island away from
street. Trim Oak extending into Island from adjacent
properties

1 $750.00 $750.00*

Pruning (Class II) Section #5 Trim and raise oaks located throughout
Island. Raise dead from pine trees.

1 $550.00 $550.00*

Tree Removal Section #5 Take down tall dead pine located in
center of oaks in Island

1 $350.00 $350.00*

Pruning (Class III) Section # 4 Raise and deadwood oaks and other
hardwood located throughout Island away from
street. Trim Oak extending into Island from adjacent
properties

1 $450.00 $450.00*

Debris Removal JS Remove all debris from work site. 1 $0.00 $0.00

* Non-taxable

This quote is valid for the next 30 days, after which values may be subject to
change.

Signature: _____________________      Date: _____________

Total $2,100.00

Carrollwood Recreation District
3035 Samarra Dr.
Tampa, Florida 33618

Quote #3322
Sent on 02/06/2018

Phone 813.931.4741
Email omegaoffice@verizon.net

Website www.omegatreestampabay.com
Client Phone 813-363-1451

Projected
Completion

2-3 Weeks

Projected Man
Hours

2.0

Quote The Omega Team thanks you for
your consideration in using our
service.

From Omega Tree & Nursery
5315 Riva Ridge Dr
Wesley Chapel, FL 33544



SERVICE / PRODUCT DESCRIPTION QTY. UNIT COST TOTAL

Pruning (Class II) Section # 16 Raise and deadwood large oaks and
other hardwood located throughout Island away from
street. Trim Oaks for separation and health

1 $1,050.00 $1,050.00*

Pruning (Class II) Section #18 Raise/shape large Elm and Legustrums
located on the center of Island. Prune for health and
separation

1 $350.00 $350.00*

Pruning (Class III) Section #19 Raise and deadwood  large elms
located in Island.

1 $450.00 $450.00*

Debris Removal JS Remove all debris from work site. 1 $0.00 $0.00

* Non-taxable

This quote is valid for the next 30 days, after which values may be subject to
change.

Signature: _____________________      Date: _____________

Total $1,850.00

Carrollwood Recreation District
3016 Sabal Rd
Tampa, Florida 33618

Quote #3323
Sent on 02/06/2018

Phone 813.931.4741
Email omegaoffice@verizon.net

Website www.omegatreestampabay.com
Client Phone 813-363-1451

Projected
Completion

2-3 Weeks

Projected Man
Hours

2.0

Quote The Omega Team thanks you for
your consideration in using our
service.

From Omega Tree & Nursery
5315 Riva Ridge Dr
Wesley Chapel, FL 33544



SERVICE / PRODUCT DESCRIPTION QTY. UNIT COST TOTAL

Pruning (Class I) Prune/Raise Elms & Podacarpus along Lake
Carrollway Boulevard

1 $850.00 $850.00*

Trimming (Raise) Raise excess oak branches extending over
boulevard which crowded smaller trees

1 $450.00 $450.00*

Prune/Shape (Bush/Hedge) Prune/Thin crape myrtle and other ornamental trees
in order to increase separation between trees

1 $350.00 $350.00*

Prune/Shape (Bush/Hedge) Shape large overgrown Crape myrtles located at
entrance of community

2 $125.00 $250.00*

* Non-taxable

Boulevard Trees

This quote is valid for the next 30 days, after which values may be subject to
change.

Signature: _____________________      Date: _____________

Total $1,900.00

Carrollwood Recreation District
10717 Carrollwood Drive
Tampa, FL 33618

Quote #3324
Sent on 02/06/2018

Phone 813.931.4741
Email omegaoffice@verizon.net

Website www.omegatreestampabay.com
Client Phone 813-363-1451

Projected
Completion

2-3 Weeks

Projected Man
Hours

2.0

Quote The Omega Team thanks you for
your consideration in using our
service.

From Omega Tree & Nursery
5315 Riva Ridge Dr
Wesley Chapel, FL 33544
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